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Dental Van 
 

The Dental Therapy Mobile Van 
will be located at Floreat Park 
PS for the rest of 2023 and first 
term of 2024.    0408 926 794 

Caring, Creativity, Honesty, Perseverance, Respect, Responsibility  

Dear Parents, Students and Community Members 
 
Welcome to the final newsletter for the year. The end of the school year is 
nearly upon us and the summer holidays are just around the corner. On  
behalf of the staff I would like to take this opportunity to thank very much all 
our parents and community members for your support of the children as well 
as our school throughout 2023. We have all worked very well together to 
ensure the childrenôs learning has continued to grow in so many ways. 
Thursday 14 December is the final day children attend school in 2023. We 
wish you all a happy and safe Christmas and New Year and hope you have 
a relaxing and enjoyable time during the break. We look forward to          
welcoming you back in 2024 on Wednesday 31 January. 
 

Children are encouraged to keep up with their reading over the break. Tips 
for reading during this time include borrowing books from the Town of   
Cambridge library and continuing with Reading Eggs and Reading         
Eggspress.  
 
There have been a number of special events in Term 4 and these include: 

¶ Year 3 Summer Market stalls  

¶ Thinkers Club for Years 1 and 2 students 

¶ Water Week and the water wise incursion 

¶ Summer carnival ï Years 4 and 5 - cricket and tennis 

¶ Year 4/5 and Year 5 Foodbank Food Sensations Program 

¶ Year 5 and 6 Growth and Development sessions 

¶ Kindergarten Farm Yard on Wheels incursion 

¶ P&C events ï Movie Night 

¶ Debating program and competition 

¶ Student Council Halloween fundraiser for Variety 

¶ Kindergarten and new Pre Primary 2024 parent meeting and óMeet 
and Greetô 

¶ Welcome to Year 1 2024 parent meeting  

¶ Parents and Volunteers thank you morning tea 

¶ Thinkers Club program 

¶ Kindergarten, Pre Primary and Year 1 Transition program 

¶ Year 6 graduation assembly, lunch and outing 

¶ School captains for 2024 announced 

¶ Dance program 

¶ Inflatable squash 

¶ Taekwondo  

¶ Choir members singing carols at the Lake Monger Community event 

¶ Secondary school orientation for our Year 6 students 

¶ Music assembly 

¶ The arrival of the new transportable on Friday 8 December 
 
 

Week 10 ï 
 
Monday 11 December -  
 

Dance evening Kindergarten ï Year 6 
 

Tuesday 12 December ï  
 

 Pre Primary excursion to Caversham Wildlife Park 
 

Wednesday 13 December  
 

commencing 8:40am ï  
Pre Primary ï 6 Book Presentation to the Library and Pre Primary ï 5 
Awards Assembly 
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Our focus is on the development of the ówhole child.ô We are very mindful of continuing the óView to Excellenceô through 
High Standards, High Expectations and our six school values of HONESTY, CREATIVITY, RESPECT, RESPONSIBILITY, 
CARING and PERSEVERANCE. To enhance our school values the PBS program (Positive Behaviour Support) was intro-
duced in 2023 and thankyou to Ms Emily Ruddock, Ms Pendray Harrison and Ms Kate Rennie for leading the program and 
to our staff for implementing this very successful program. 
Thank you very much to our hardworking P&C and School Board for their great work in 2023.  The P&C funded books for 
the library, decodable reading books for Pre Primary and Year 1 children, resources for Kindergarten, purchased 10 iPads, 
and supported prizes for the Year 6 Graduation.  
 

Our School Board members have supported and guided the school direction throughout the year. 
 

I would also like to acknowledge the work of our staff and thank them very sincerely for their commitment to the children in 
their care throughout the course of this year.  
 

Over the holiday break it would be appreciated if any untoward activity noticed on the school grounds is reported to either 
School Watch on 1800 177 77 or the Police on 131 444. 
 

REPORTS/WORKBOOKS 
 

The childrenôs reports (Kindergarten ï Year 6) will be sent out to parents via Connect on Tuesday 12 December. For      
parents who requested paper copies of the report, the children involved will bring their report home on this date. Children in 
Kindergarten and Pre Primary will also bring home their work book. All children are to be congratulated on their work.  If 
your child is leaving Lake Monger Primary School, you will need to download their report from Connect before the end of 
the school year. 
 

CRICKET NEWS 
 

Our A Division cricket team, Vrishin, Rudra, Rudhra, Ammar, Darsh, Dhyan, Meet and Slok won the recent cricket summer 
carnival event, Congratulations to our team. The trophy from this event is proudly on display in the front office. Thank you 
to Mr Justin Douglass for arranging our schoolôs participation in this event. 
 

YEAR 3 SUMMER MARKETS 
The Year 3 Summer Markets were held on Wednesday 6 December. There was such a great buzz of happiness and ex-
citement around the school as classes from Pre Primary to Year 6 children attended the markets. The Year 3 children in 
particular have learnt so much from this iMaths investigation with their great entrepreneurial skills certainly on show. Thank 
you to Ms Caitlin Clarke and Ms Marieka Stade for their great work with providing the children the opportunity to hold this 
event. Thank you also to parents for 
your great support. The total amount 
raised was over $700. 
 
COMMUNITY CAROLS NIGHT 

 

Thank you to Ms Emily Ruddock and 
Mrs Pamela van der Meulen for     
providing the opportunity for children 
from our choir to join in with the      
community choir and brass band     
singing Christmas Carols at the Lake 
Monger event on Sunday 3 December.  
Thank you to the children involved for 
representing our school, and to their 
parents for supporting this event. The 
children are to be congratulated on 
their wonderful singing. 
 

 

 
MUSIC ASSEMBLY 

 

Congratulations to the children involved 
along with Ms Emily Ruddock for all their 
work with presenting the Music assembly to 
the students of Lake Monger Primary 
School and parents on Friday 8 December. 
The production was a huge undertaking with 
all aspects of performing included ï singing, 
dancing and the playing of a range of       
musical instruments. The audience        
thoroughly enjoyed the assembly.  
 

Congratulations to Ms Ruddock on writing 
the musical. 


